Local Comprehensive Planning Committee

March 3, 2005, 3:00 p.m.

2nd Floor Conference Room, Town Hall

Present:  Ben Gitlow, Dennis O’Connell, Paul Banner, Rex Peterson, ATA, Timothy C. Smith, TA

Absent:   Birgitta Olson

1. Approval of minutes

Mr. O’Connell moved and Mr. Gitlow seconded approval of the minutes of February 17, 2005.  The vote in favor of the motion was unanimous. 

2. Economic Development

The LCPC invited Town Administrator Tim Smith to discuss the economic development element of the LCP.  Mr. Smith said that he has background in economic development, and that when the Board of Selectmen hired him, he was told that they did not want economic development in the traditional sense.  Mr. Smith reviewed the 1995 Economic Development section, and found it to contain good information.  He recommended updating the statistics in the section to find out what we need.  More business?  Do we have the infrastructure (water, wastewater, transportation) to support more business?  Mr. Smith questioned some of the assumptions we make about economic development such as the need to create more jobs for young people.  The jobs created are generally seasonal and/or low paying.  Real job growth will happen in growth centers like Hyannis and Yarmouth.

There might be other opportunities for development.  For example, incubator office space for people with consulting businesses.  They would like to move their business out of their home, and they could share equipment such as copiers and telephones.  Mr. Gitlow wondered if Wellfleet might become a concentrated center for medical services on the Lower Cape.  Mr. Smith said that discussions with Outer Cape Health Services and other providers are on-going.  Regarding the proposed flex bus route, Mr. Smith predicted it will fail because people are wedded to their cars.  

Mr. Gitlow noted that one of the implementation items in the economic development section was to change zoning in the Central District.  Current zoning does not allow for new businesses (such as restaurants) or for the expansion of existing businesses.  Mr. Smith asked again what kind of year-round jobs would be created?  Mr. Gitlow asked about the redevelopment of 335 Main Street and what role that might play in the revitalization of downtown.  Mr. Smith said that depending on the uses that are finally settled on, it might contribute to the off-season economy.   Mr. Gitlow noted some other action items in the 1995 plan including more public parking and parking for commercial vehicles.  He also talked about the relationship between housing and jobs, and how businesses can find housing for their seasonal employees.  

Mr. Banner suggested that the seasonal economy is a separate economy that we really don’t know too much about.  It has a transient nature with many owners leaving for Florida during the winter.  He also wondered if we should have a different tax rate for residential and commercial property.  Mr. Smith said that Wellfleet’s budget should support a town of 9,000 people when compared to other towns in the Commonwealth.  The high cost comes partly from infrastructure that we are only using six month out of the year.  Mr. Banner said that there is a perception that the Town is anti-business.  Mr. Smith said that he believes it is not regulatory barriers, but the cost of doing business on the Cape that is the problem.  Mr. Banner said that tourism doesn’t pay, and cited studies done in Colorado and Oregon that showed the cost of services exceeding the revenue generated by tourism.  

3. Town-wide survey

Mr. Peterson will continue working with the BCDHS to define a scope of services for a Town-wide survey and community forum meetings.  He will report back at the next meeting.

4. Next Meeting

March 17, 2005 at 10:00 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Rex Peterson, Assistant Town Administrator  

Benjamin Gitlow, Chairman

